
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 
Inter-office Communication 

 
 
DATE:  11/8/2023 
 
TO:  Marcelia Nicholson, Chair, County Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Donna Brown-Martin, Director, Department of Transportation 
 
SUBJECT: Public Hearing on Milwaukee County’s 2024 Section 85.21 Grant 

Application  
 

 
 

OPENING STATEMENT BY THE CHAIRMAN 
 

 
 
The Committee on Transportation & Transit will now conduct a public hearing on the 

subject of Milwaukee County’s application for a state grant in the amount of $2,194,003 

under Section 85.21 of the Wisconsin Statutes – the Specialized Transportation 

Assistance Program for Counties.  The grant is proposed to be used during 2024 to 

support Transit Plus and one transportation program for the elderly offered through the 

Department of Health and Human Services Division on Aging. 

 

Persons wishing to speak today on this particular subject should sign up on the county 

board Public Comment page.  Please limit your comments to the two projects proposed 

in the grant application. 

 

Cc: Supervisor Priscilla E. Coggs-Jones, Chair 
 Committee on Transportation and Transit 
 


